To

Minister of Interior of Hungary

Dr. Sándor Pintér

1051 Budapest

József Attila utca 2-4.

ugyfelszolgalat@bm.gov.hu 

CC:

A Város Mindenkié

avarosmindenkie@gmail.com 

Dear Sir,

We have learned about the proposed legislation in Hungary, which will criminalize street homelessness and the building of shacks.

I am deeply concerned about the proposed legislation. Without minimal protection, many homeless people are faced with serious health threats and even death. The fact that so many people currently live on the street or in self-built shacks shows that the infrastructure offered to homeless people is not sufficient and not accessible to all. Criminalizing homelessness and the building of temporary homes in no way improves their situation.

We would like to remind you that poverty is not a crime, and that people who try to protect their lives and health through building shacks are not criminals and should not be treated as such!

Finally, I would like to draw your attention to the fact that the criminalization of poverty is not in line with the values of a Europe that takes care of its citizens. The legislation that is already in place in Hungary is unique in Europe and further persecution is unacceptable.

Homelessness is the result of social inequalities and inefficient economic and social policy. Your government is not only in charge of developing policies that prevent rather than punish poverty and homelessness, but has enough political power to do so.

Therefore, I kindly ask you to consider my concerns and withdraw the proposed legislation!

Yours sincerely,

full name, country (and organisation)

